Shannon Ranch PTA Association Meeting
March 7, 2017

· Welcome and Call to order by PTA President Meggan Cook at 6:34pm

· Review of Minutes
Motion to approve minutes: Sarah Turner
2nd: Lorile Howard
Motion Carries

· Cowboy Council Members 
· Cowboy Council members Mena and Emily request $300.00 on behalf of the council for a campus beautification project. Each teacher will receive a planter to place near classroom for teachers’ and students to enjoy and care for the plants. The $300.00 will be used to purchase large rustic planters, soil, flowers, plants, seeds, markers and poster board.
· Motion to approve: Natalie Azparrin
· 2nd: Kari Vagt
· Motion Carried

· Check Ratification and Treasurer Report by Courtney Mancour
· Checks in the last 2 months included payments for 
· AR Incentives, Bingo night, Stampede, Science Night, Chromecart
· Even with outstanding checks, approximately $44,000 in account
· Motion to approve checks 1492-1509: Kimberly Schafer
· 2nd: Lorile Howard
· Motion Carried

· Audit Report July 1, 2016 – December 31, 2016 by Auditor Sarah Turner
· 5 outstanding checks that will show on next audit
· Checks 1441-1488 all cleared
· Motion to Approve audit: Meggan Cook
· 2nd: Kimberly Schafer
· Motion carried
· Purchases
· Laminator: Michelle Trevino received quote. The cost is less than the $1700 budgeted
· Freezer: Kari Vagt contacted her friend at Lowes. They will cover half of the cost and PTA will cover the rest.
· Courtney Mancour purchasing a new lock for C-train. Current lock is difficult to lock and unlock.

· Report on Enrichment Activity Proposals by Meggan and Courtney
· Each grade receiving $1000 for their activity
· 6th grade: Greek Day
· 5th grade: Colonial Day
· 4th grade: Mariposa
· 3rd grade: Reptile Man
· 2nd grade: Top of the Morn
· 1st grade: Chaffee Zoo
· Kinder: VTEC farm

· Report on Scholar Dollars by Kimberly Schafer
· Top 4 schools in each category will win $15,000 grant
· Plan is to build a track on the playground
· Shannon Ranch is currently in 2nd place
· 3 other VUSD schools are in the competition
· Commercial has been viewed and shared thousands of times
· Voting ends March 24th; Spread the word!

· Report on Recent Events
· Bingo: Went great! About 300 people attended; had to run to store to purchase more popcorn
· Dr Suess Week: Great success. Waiting for total number of books donated.
· Stampede Collection and T-shirt design: t-shirt winner will be announced on Friday, March 10th at Wrangler Round-up; 
· Science Night: Approximately 200 students attended with their parents. It was fun!

· Upcoming Events
· Book Fair March 15th-17th
· Before school, during recess, after school
· Decision to hold off scheduling a book fair for spring 2018. Going to look into other options such as buying books in bulk through scholastic account during their promotional period during the fall. Will check into a buy 1 get 1 free fair. Other possibility is spending money and buying books for the library outright.

· Stampede April 6th
· Brought in about $9,000 in donations
· Lorile needs a check before March 29th for the t-shirts from Courtney
· Mrs. Sharp and Lorile Howard will work on making schedule for April 6th. Mrs Sharp said district will mow grass and then burn a track into the grass for stampede.

· Art Night April 20th
· Kimberly checking with Dana Hight to see if it is possible to move Art Night because of open house date change

· Coupon Brochures will be sold in front of school on April 24th. They are $10 and we get $5                                                     of the profits

· Open House and Tricky Tray April 27th
· No bounce house this year. Too chaotic last year and not enough parental supervision
· Food trucks will be scheduled by Sarah Turner
· Tricky Tray chaired by Melanie Lucio
· Already have 4 one day passes for Disneyland donated
· She is contacting other businesses such as Rawhide, Grizzlies, Chaffee Zoo, Dodgers
· Themes for baskets have been determined. Movie, sports, junk food, games, kitchen/cafe, summer bbq. Each grade will have a theme and then baskets will be assembled based on donations.
· Teacher Appreciation Week May 1st-May 5th
· Luncheon on Cinco de Mayo

· Principal’s Report by Tara Sharp
· Solar will be completed Friday, March 10th  
· Anti-bullying Campaign going on this week.
· Door decorating contest, Assembly for 5th and 5th graders by police officer on 3/8
· One parent expressed concern that he could only buy a yearbook with a credit card. He does not believe in credit cards. A number of options were offered including an invitation to the PTA meeting. He did not attend. Mrs Sharp also offered to save one for him and he could pay cash for it in May. He did not want that method.

· Bylaws and Elections
· Ryan is checking into the bylaws on elections. Checking to see if we are required to hold an April meeting for nominations or if we can announce nominations by another means. Elections will still be held at May 2nd meeting.

Next Association Meeting: Tuesday, May 2nd 2017
